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From the Executive Director

Deborah Gold
I'm so pleased to introduce our BALANCE summer newsletter. In the past 10 months, we have experienced some very positive changes that will assist us to provide more of our quality services and programs to more people in the city of Toronto. These changes have included the physical move of the office to The Crossways Complex at Dundas West and Bloor, and the financial move from the Mississauga Halton LHIN to the Toronto Central LHIN. Both these moves will improve our ability to serve Torontonians better. In addition, we have experienced wonderful guidance from an interim Executive Director, Monita O’Connor, from September to April, and I would like to thank her heartily for her hard work to ensure these transitions were conducted with professionalism and expertise. In a short time Monita ensured a great deal was accomplished, including her work with the Board to fill the Executive Director position! I am very happy to be here. 

In addition to the above big changes, the BALANCE Board devoted winter and spring to the strategic planning process. With the help of strategic planning consultant Narendra Shah, input was collected from all Board and staff members, as well as key external stakeholders. In addition Narendra reviewed the results of last year's client survey. The Board held two strategic planning sessions in the spring and finalized the plan. It was proudly launched at the June 21 AGM and will soon be posted on the BALANCE website. You can read more about the 5 pillars of the plan in the note from our Board Chair Meena Venkatesan. Suffice it to say that we have a solid plan in place to ensure we achieve a strong foundation for BALANCE moving forward, as well as excellent partnership opportunities. 

In June we held our Annual General Meeting, and we are so pleased that so many of our participants, partners and stakeholders were able to attend. We had almost 60 people in attendance on June 21, and this was the largest attendance in many years. Thank-you to everyone who came; it was a pleasure to meet so many of you in person. I do hope all BALANCE participants, past and present, will find their way to our new offices, and please do make sure you take a moment to introduce yourself to me. 

My first three months on the job have been spent making connections with Board members, our staff and with clients. I have gone out on lessons around the city and observed them here in our offices. I have got to know our wonderful staff group, and the incredible work they do with clients every day. I have met with the Board both at monthly meetings, and in ongoing communications, and I have learned about the deep commitment of our senior volunteers to this “small but mighty” organization. How lucky are BALANCE participants to receive service from such a passionate, caring and professional group of people. 

I am so very pleased to be working for BALANCE. I truly enjoy every minute of this amazing opportunity to make a real difference in the lives of people who are blind or partially sighted. BALANCE celebrates its 30th anniversary this year, so please take a moment to get in touch with us and let us know your best memory of receiving BALANCE service, and we will try and publish as many of these as possible in the December issue of the newsletter, where our theme will be “looking back and reflecting on success.” Your stories will be judged by a staff panel, and there will be a first, second and third prize announced in the December issue!  Send your memories to: s.laurnitus@balancefba.org

If you wish to contact me for any reason, please do so by email or phone:

d.gold@balancefba.org

416-236-1796, ext. 222

And remember...you can always come back! If you have not received service in some time, and there is something new you want to learn in order to enhance your independence: a new computer, a new route, a new kitchen appliance, a new job situation...we are here! Just call Laura at 416-236-1796, ext. 0, and she will get the process started for you. 
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Message from the BALANCE Board Chair

By Meena Venkatesan

(Adapted from Report to the Membership as presented at the 2015-16 Annual General Meeting, June 21)
In addition to the moves as described by Deborah in this newsletter, and the hire of our new Executive Director, I would like to take this opportunity to describe the following key accomplishments in Fiscal Year 2016. First and foremost, the Board would like to proudly present the Strategic Plan 2016-2020 of BALANCE for Blind Adults. The Board had engaged all of its stakeholders (Staff, Board, Clients, TC LHIN) and worked with a Strategic planning consultant, Mr. Narendra Shah to assist in this planning process. 

Briefly, the five key strategic priorities are to:
I)  Enhance our internal organizational capacity (management leadership, governance capacity, human resource capacity, ensuring quality services are provided to clients), 

II) Strengthen the organization's core services capacity, building greater capacity in the access to technology and rehabilitation services and strengthening the integration of these core services with other related community service providers,

III) Create robust external stakeholder relationships and partnerships, in line with the LHIN priorities of collaboration and integration, 

IV) Build capacity in the community, by acting as a useful resource to community providers and support groups also serving our participants, and 
V) Build Brand recognition by developing and enhancing our marketing and communication strategies. 

This strategic plan will be our framework to guide the organization with its goals and prioritize our key steps in the next few years. 

This year, the Board will be undertaking a review of the Corporation’s Articles and By-laws in order to align with the governance and accountability framework envisioned under the Not-For-Profit Corporations Act, 2010 (ONCA) to ensure greater transparency and accountability; in particular, to clarify and strengthen its membership framework. We are committed to having the new framework in place before the 2017 AGM. We have formally begun this process and a By-laws Revisions Committee has been constituted. We will ensure we provide regular updates in the Beagle and on the website.

We began a process of making changes to the Board composition to ensure that we have the right expertise to strengthen key governance aspects and provide excellent oversight and a healthy resource for BALANCE. The Board Recruitment Committee has adopted guidelines to recruit new Board members this year. We are also currently updating these guidelines into the relevant Board policy. The size of the Board, the ratio of members with vision loss, the qualifications were all taken into consideration while commencing the recruitment process of our Board. Two new Board members were recruited this year with expertise in strategy, finance and law, and interviews are currently underway to further complement the skills on the Board.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank our interim Executive Director, Ms Monita O'Connor whose pillar of support during the transitioning period held spirits high and helped to offer uninterrupted direct services to all of our clients. Her knowledgeable, active and supportive leadership steered the organization in a positive direction. We greatly appreciate and thank Mr Bill MacLeod, CEO of LHIN, Mississauga Halton (MH LHIN) and Ms Judy Bowyer, Senior Director for their supportive guidance with the transition process. 

Thank you to the amazing staff at BALANCE whose outstanding patience, positivity and morale is commendable. Their utmost dedication towards client services forms the lifeline of the organization. The Board presented BALANCE staff with a small token of our appreciation for their consistent professionalism and ongoing willingness to shoulder the additional burdens associated with an organization in transition, and with the physical move of the offices, not an easy task after over 20 years of accumulated paper. Thank you also to all our present and past clients whose invaluable inputs have helped to shape the organization.

To all the past and present Board members, thank you for your dedicated time and support to uphold the organization.

We thank Dr. Deborah Gold for her active leadership and knowledgeable insights in the first few months of this fiscal year, and we look forward to her achievements on behalf of BALANCE in the coming years. We also thank Gillian Bone, CEO of TCLHIN for her continued support and guidance. 
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Tech Talk

Rylan Vroom, Assistive Technology Instructor 

The Year of Braille
Every year, there is a plethora of conferences around the world specializing in accessibility and technology for those who are blind and visually impaired.  Between March and September, companies race to showcase their innovations to the world in a bid to attract that year’s worth of industry purchasing dollars.

This year has already been dubbed by those in the know as “the year of Braille”, due to the number of new refreshable braille devices showcased at the CSUN conference back in March. 
Humanware released the world’s first Google certified Android tablet Braille display hybrid called the Braille Note touch.  The National Braille Press, in conjunction with several fortune 500 companies unveiled the world’s first open source Braille note taker, the Braille to Go, or B2G for short.  CNIB and other blindness related not-for-profits around the world collaborated to make the Orbit Reader, the lowest cost Braille display ever made. 
Last but not least, the South Korean company Dot, will release its four character watch-mounted Braille display later this year.

It is amazing how quickly technology improves!  Here’s hoping that this massive jump will bring Braille literacy rates back up from the historic lows they have been experiencing since the 1980s.
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Board Profile 

Bob Stark, Member and Finance Committee member
I am married with four children, 5 grandchildren, 3 golden retrievers and two cats luckily not all living in one household.  My daughter Lindsay is blind and relies on BALANCE for Blind Adults for many aspects of her daily living.  As the father of an adult child who became blind, I’ve gained tremendous insight and respect for those living with vision loss, both the positives and negatives.
Currently, I am a consultant in strategy, change management and board governance.  Most of my career was in the corporate world in information technology and customer service.  I spent several years as Deputy Minister and CEO of ServiceOntario, where I gained insight into the complexities of government.  Most recently I chaired the Partnership Council on Employment Opportunities for People with Disabilities which made recommendations to the Ontario government in June 2016.
I am delighted to be part of the BALANCE Board of Directors.
Participant Profile 
Victoria Francis 
My name is Victoria Francis and I am a college graduate looking for work.  I decided to seek the aid of BALANCE for Blind Adults after I graduated from my most recent college program in 2015. 

My Orientation & Mobility (O and M) skills were adequate for the limited number of routes I travelled during university and college, but there were skills I wanted to enhance and refine with the help of an instructor.  I knew that before I turned my focus to the job search, I wanted to feel more confident travelling around my area in the city of Toronto.  I had worked with another organization before I came to BALANCE, but my training had been mainly route-specific. 

My O and M goals with BALANCE included increasing my confidence with busy street crossings.  I have become much more confident since I began working with Anita on O and M in September of 2015.  I am also set to begin receiving instruction from Tricia in cooking in my home environment. 

BALANCE has taken a lot more time with me than I was able to receive from other vision rehabilitation organizations in the past.

Organization and Mobility Tips
Paula Huber, O&M/ILS Instructor
Here are some self-management tips to help keep you organized.
ILS Tips 
Carry headphones in case you have to use a bank machine.  Use a slate and stylus, index cards and plastic storage case to create, organize and quickly access information that is important to you.  Keep a slate and stylus and a couple of cards with you when out and about. You can easily write down names, addresses, phone numbers, emails, etc. without using your phone or computer.
O&M Tips 
During hot weather, plan your outside trips in the morning when temperatures are cooler.  If using a dog guide it is important to consider air temperature and hot sidewalks and street pavement, for the dog’s sake.
TTC Tips 
Contact TTC for construction notices and real time TTC Service Alerts -- you can register for alerts to be sent by email.  Go on TTC web site, service alerts, register with “My TTC e services”, and then fill in your personal information including user name and password.  You can also call TTC Customer Service at: (416) 393-4636.
Employment Services of 
Spinal Cord Injury Ontario-More Than You might Think! 
Diana McCauley, SCIO Manager of Employment Services 

Don’t let our name fool you!  We have been providing employment services for over 30 years to individuals with all types of disabilities.  Our services are available for persons 18 years of age or older who have a self-disclosed disability.  We would especially like to highlight our longstanding collaboration with BALANCE for Blind Adults and the fact that we currently serve clients with visual disabilities. 
Our Employment Services Team assists people with disabilities to pursue employment opportunities by breaking down barriers and making meaningful connections with employers that lead to successful job placements.  Employment Services are offered in the Toronto Region and we serve approximately 250 clients per year. 
The only one of its kind, our drop-in Employment Resource Centre (ERC) is located on the first floor of the Toronto Rehabilitation Institute-University Health Network, Lyndhurst Centre in Toronto.  Our ERC is fully accessible and the public computers are equipped with adaptive technologies such as JAWS and Zoom text, to name a few.  
Our ERC staff can also help with customizing a resume or cover letter, support with interview preparation, guidance in career exploration (including interest and skills assessments), assistance accessing the most current labour market information and job search tools.  Clients are able to access these services one-on-one or in a group setting in our Skills for Success Workshops. 

We pride ourselves in providing a full service model that is customized to the needs of each individual client and is focused on providing people with the tools they need to be successful in a job search.  From assessment, to job placement, to follow up, a client is supported by a team of employment counselors and job developers. 

Our employment counsellors’ work with individuals to identify their motivation to work and how to stay engaged during a job search and on the job.  Clients are provided with support and guidance on issues such as how and when to disclose a disability with an employer and how to talk about accommodation needs in an interview. 

Our job developers meet and partner with employers to assist with their hiring needs by gaining an understanding of the workplace environment, culture, and essential skills needed for each position.  This, combined with an equally thorough understanding of our candidates, allows the job developer to ensure the best possible fit between employer and employee. Job retention services are also offered to assist clients to be successful after they have started their new job. Retention services are provided for both the client and the employer.  These include additional support or information requests, job coaching, accommodation support and advice and assistance with the training process which in some cases may include collaboration with BALANCE to provide coaching or mobility training, if needed. 

We provide full service from career exploration through to job placement and retention and we welcome any inquiries you may have about our services.  
Please feel free to reach us at:

(416) 422-5644 ext. 245 or jenny.gilker@sciontario.org 
Community Connection Highlight - Tricia Morley, Community Access  Facilitator 

I met a real lovely set of ladies who run a wool shop and provide knitting and crochet classes, called the Knit Cafe down on Roncesvalles Avenue in the west end.  I was looking for a place that would be welcoming and friendly for a participant who wanted to expand her crochet skills.  It does my heart good to know there are still people out there who will reach out and include rather than push away and say no, because they have no idea how a person who is blind can do things.  The teacher was great and had no problem working with the young lady.  I am confident they can continue on their own without me. 

As a story it is what I feel is a successful community connection with a happy ending.

Classes & Workshops at BALANCE
BALANCE for Blind Adults will be holding several classes & workshops this summer and fall. Here is a schedule for what we are offering so far:

Computer Classes

Microsoft Excel – 6 classes held weekly on Tuesdays, Starting August 16 from 1 pm to 4 pm.  To register, contact Doug at ext. 224 or d.poirier@balancefba.org 
Using the Internet with JAWS - 3 classes held weekly on Tuesdays, starting September 27 from 1:30 pm to 4 pm.  To register, contact Rylan at ext. 225 or r.vroom@balancefba.org 
Introduction to NVDA – 3 classes held weekly on Mondays, starting August 22 from 1:30 pm to 4 pm.  To register, contact Rylan at ext. 225 or r.vroom@balancefba.org 
Windows Basic Concepts - 3 classes held weekly on Wednesdays, starting September 7 from 1:30 pm to 4 pm.  To register, contact Shane at ext. 230 or s.laurnitus@balancefba.org 
Internet Safety – 2 classes held on two Wednesdays, starting October 26 between 1 pm and 4 pm.  To register, contact Shane at ext. 230 or s.laurnitus@balancefba.org 
Workshops
Kurzweil 1000 for Students – Single workshop held Wednesday, August 24 from 1:30 to 4 pm.  To register, contact Doug at ext. 224 or d.poirier@balancefba.org 
Social Networking - Single workshop held Tuesday, September 13 from 7 pm to 9 pm.  To register, contact Rylan at ext. 225 or r.vroom@balancefba.org 
Dog Guide Users - 2 sessions held Wednesdays, starting October 12 from 1:30 pm to 4 pm.  To register, contact Paula at ext. 227 or p.huber@balancefba.org 
Stay tuned to the BALANCE Newsline at ext. 233 for further updates about classes and workshops.  
BALANCE is excited to announce we are also hosting a discussion group for young women, facilitated by two young women with visual impairments and experience facilitating groups of all kinds. The group will begin in October, and there will be 6 monthly sessions of 90 minutes, on the second Tuesday of the month. The intention of the group is to be a safe place to discuss issues of specific interest to young blind women, such as-safety, risk, dating, dressing for success, self-defence, nutrition and more. 
Featured Summer Recipe
Tricia Morley, ILS and Community Access
Bruschetta 

An Italian appetizer, great for the fresh tomato season!
Ingredients:
· Loaf of Italian bread, sliced

· Butter for spreading
· 6 to 7 plum tomatoes

· 2 cloves of garlic

· 2 green onions

· 6 leaves of fresh basil

· 1 tablespoon olive oil

· 1 teaspoon of balsamic vinegar

· 1/2 teaspoon each of sea salt and ground pepper

· Optional crumbled goat cheese or cheddar

Directions: 

Mix together 6 or 7 diced plum tomatoes, then crush two cloves of fresh garlic, dice two green onions, cut up small six leaves of fresh basil (use scissors for this), one tablespoon of olive oil, one teaspoon of balsamic vinegar, 1/2 teaspoon of sea salt, 1/2 teaspoon ground pepper (salt and pepper to taste, start with some and add more if you like).  Mix all together and let stand for 15 minutes for flavors to blend. Spread butter on both sides of sliced Italian bread and then toast slices in the oven at 350 degrees on a baking sheet for 8 to 10 minutes.  Spread the vegetable mixture over the toasted bread and serve on a plate. 
For an added garnish sprinkle grated cheese or crumbled goat cheese on top.

Announcements
· Listen to the BALANCE Newsline for the latest news from BALANCE Recorded bi-weekly 416-236-1796 ext. 233 Feedback for the Newsline, dial ext. 234
· Sign up for the BALANCE Adapted and Gentle Stretch Classes (based on the principles of Yoga) every Tuesday (Near Lansdowne Subway Station) Contact Laura ext. 0

· If you have not had service from BALANCE in some time, but there is something new you want to learn--a new route, a new job, a new kitchen appliance, or a new computer or adaptive technology—call Laura at ext. 0, and she will call you back to discuss.  Come on back and see what we have to offer.

· Do you have a positive memory of your BALANCE experience that you want to share with us? In honour of our 30th anniversary this year, we are collecting participant stories based on memories of your success and the assistance you have received from us in the past.  Send us your story by November 1, and we will publish as many as we can in the winter issue of the newsletter.  A panel of 3 staff and 1 board member will read the stories and select the top 3 for prizes!  The winning story writer will also be featured in our winter newsletter, and the story will be featured on our website. [Contest open to BALANCE participants only; staff and board members, present or past, are not eligible to enter.] 


Donation Form
Yes! I would like to contribute to the BALANCE for Blind Adults experience
Donations can be made using this form, or securely through our website www.balancefba.org.  It’s easy!  Click Donate, scroll to ‘How you can help’ to first bullet point, then click on Canada Helps.  
Or send credit card donations by fax 416-236-4280 or by mail…  Many, many thanks!
Enclosed is my donation of:

$35.00 
$50.00 
$100.00 
$200.00 
Other _____________


Cheque enclosed (payable to BALANCE for Blind Adults) or


Credit card (indicate one):   Visa ____    MasterCard   ____

Card number
___________________   Expiry Date|  __________________
Signature
________________________________________________

Name
______________________________

Street
______________________________

City & province________________________

Postal code___________________________

Phone
____________________Email________________________
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
BALANCE: Fax # 416-236-4280
E-mail: l.antal@balancefba.org

Thank you for supporting BALANCE in helping people who are blind and vision-impaired reach their goals.
Tax receipts will be provided for donations of $20 

or more.
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